






























 
 

January 28, 2020 

 

 

The Honorable Eric Friedlander 

Acting Secretary  

Cabinet for Health and Family Services  

Commonwealth of Kentucky 

275 East Main Street 

Frankfort, KY  40601 

 

Dear Acting Secretary Friedlander: 

 

Please accept this letter in support Passport’s request to continue their 22-year history of service 

to Kentucky Medicaid members.   

 

Metro United Way’s mission is closely aligned with Passport’s mission and as the President & 

CEO of Metro United Way, I’ve had the pleasure of working with Passport for many years.  

 

Through those years, I’ve been impressed by Passport’s dedication to the community, leadership 

development for the disadvantaged, and promotion of education. 

 

Passport joined alongside Metro United Way as one of four founding partners of the United 

Community platform, which digitally links individual referrals between healthcare, community-

based organizations and education across our community. The platform offers the ability to share 

referrals and track key measures in real-time, including patient experience, and effectiveness and 

timeliness of care. Thanks in part to the leadership and commitment of Passport, it’s gaining 

national recognition and is set to be a game changing platform for our community. 

 

Passport has, and I believe will continue, to reinvest in Kentucky communities to improve the 

health and quality of life for Kentucky Medicaid recipients. I look forward to continuing to work 

with Passport in the future on various projects. 

 

I appreciate your consideration and hope that the Cabinet will continue to include Passport 

Health Plan as one of the Medicaid Managed Care plans to administer benefits to those on 

Medicaid.  If you would like to contact me for additional information, please do so at (502) 262-

2175 or via email at theresa.reno-weber@metrounitedway.org.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Theresa Reno-Weber 

Metro United Way 

President and CEO 





 

 
 
 
 
January 31, 2020 
 
Secretary Eric Friedlander 
Cabinet for Health and Family Services 
Commonwealth of Kentucky 
275 E. Main St. 
Frankfort, KY 40601 
 
Dear Secretary Friedlander, 
 
Please accept this letter in support of Passport’s request to continue their 22 year history of service to Kentucky 
Medicaid members. 
 
As practicing physicians with over 55,000 active patients in the Louisville Kentucky market, it has been a privilege 
to work with the dedicated physicians, advocates, and staff that have made Passport successful over the last two 
decades. 
 
Our impression throughout the years of caring for Passport members, has been that Passport remains committed 
to the partnership to improve health outcomes for the Kentucky Medicaid population as demonstrated in our quality 
care conferences at each of our seven practices. This, as well as the ancillary services the Plan provides, 
substantiates the consistent high satisfaction level awarded to them by their members. 
 
I appreciate your consideration of our comments and hope that the Cabinet will see fit to continue to utilize Passport 
Health Plan for member overage for those on Medicaid.  If you would like to contact us for additional information, 
please do so via email listed below. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
One Pediatric Board of Directors 
 
Lawrence Jones, MD-East Louisville Pediatrics ljones001@aol.com 
Maurice Allgeier, MD-All-Star Pediatrics  ajmka3@gmail.com 
Karen Abrams, MD-Kaplan Barron Pediatrics  karenabrams@gmail.com 
Eleanor Braun, MD-South Louisville Pediatrics Eleanor.braun@onepediatrics.com 
Patrick Hynes, MD-Prospect Pediatrics  kykidsdoc@gmail.com 
Greg Robson, MD-Oldham County Pediatrics gregrobson5@hotmail.com 
Eliot Thompson, MD-Springs Pediatrics  fivestringdoc@yahoo.com 
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Date:  January 10, 2020 

 

From:  Hatim Omar, M.D. 

 

TO:  The Honorable Eric Friedlander 

Acting Secretary  

Cabinet for Health and Family Services  

Commonwealth of Kentucky 

275 East Main Street 

Frankfort, KY  40601 

 

Subject: Support Letter 

 

 

Dear Secretary Friedlander: 

 

Please accept this letter in support of Passport Health Plan’s RFP response to continue 

their almost 22-year history of service to Kentucky Medicaid members.   

 

I have worked with Passport Health Plan for many years to help the community and 

found them to be dedicated to improving the lives of the people of Kentucky especially 

young people. The Harrison County School Based Health Promotions Center trains staff 

in schools to identify children at risk including teen pregnancy, drug abuse and suicide 

prevention.  To achieve our goals, we have had the pleasure of working with Passport 

over the years and truly appreciate Passport’s dedication to the community and their 

pursuit of the mission, to improve the health and quality of life for Medicaid members.  

We are grateful for their support and collaboration. 

 

Passport has been a valued partner to The Harrison County School Based Health 

Promotions Center. Passport has also consistently supported our Teen Suicide Prevention 

efforts and helped support our Stop Youth Suicide Campaign, which is helping in 

reducing youth suicide deaths in the state. In addition, our patients who are Passport 

members are generally happier with their coverage than any other plan. 

 

I appreciate your consideration and hope that the Cabinet will continue to include 

Passport Health Plan as one of the Medicaid Managed Care plans to administer benefits 

to those on Medicaid.  If you would like to contact me for additional information, please 

do so at (859) 323-5643 or via email at hatim.omar@uky.edu. 

Adolescent Medicine 
Department of Pediatrics 
740 S. Limestone Street 

Lexington, KY 40536-0284 
Clinic: (859) 323-5643 

Fax: (859) 257-7706 or 
(859) 323-3795 

mailto:hatim.omar@uky.edu


 

Sincerely: 

 

Hatim Omar, MD 

Professor of Pediatrics and Obstetrics/Gynecology 

Division of Adolescent Medicine & Young Parent programs 

L412, Kentucky Clinic, University of Kentucky 

Lexington, KY 40536 

Tel. 859-323-6426 ext. 311 

Fax. 859-257-7706, email: haomar2@uky.edu 
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